Casey County, Kentucky – Obituary
Source:  Casey County News; Liberty, KY – Thursday, 28 October 1954

Obituary:  Allen E. Wallace

Headline:  Allen E. Wallace Rites At Salem on Tuesday

   Rites for Mr. Allen H. Wallace were held at the Salem Methodist Church on Tuesday morning at 10:30 of this week.  The Rev. Wilmer Ellis officiated.  Burial was in the church cemetery.

   Death came to Mr. Wallace after a heart attack on Friday night of last week.  He had been in ill health from a bad heart and diabetes for a number of years.  He remained active until his death.  

   Mr. Wallace was born at St. Bernard, Ohio, Jan. 31, 1907.  He was the son of Charley and Edith Chase Wallace.  He came to Casey County about 1929 or 1930 during the depression years and lived with and worked for various people, all in the vicinity of the Foster School area.

   He was married to Mrs. Esther Foster Carter and they became the parents of two children, Stanley in the Army, and Alice Laverne.  They were the foster parents of a niece, Shirley K. Wallace.  He is survived by one brother, Stanley Wallace of Cincinnati and one sister, Mrs. Hazel Schweitzer of Philadelphia, Pa.

   At the time of his death the family had been living at Route 1, Cozaddale, Ohio, near Cincinnati.  About a year ago they sold their property in Casey on Tennessee Ridge.

   Mr. Wallace, a capable farmer, enjoyed hunting and trained excellent hunting dogs.  He was well liked and a valuable friend, and quite capable of kidding his friends without mercy for their weak moments.  He had a following of intimate friends which he cultivated if they were worth it.  He always had a good time, and loved life as few are able to do.

   Bartle Funeral Home was in charge of all local arrangements.

NOTE:  Salem Cemetery records show his date of death as 21 October 1954 (as inscribed on his single tombstone).  Inscription also has his middle initial given as “H”.  The article in the paper lists as “E” in the headline and “H” in the article itself.  
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